February 4, 2003

Today I made significant progress, but was also faced with a bit of a setback.  I found out that the budget for the project may cause some trouble with the boards that I need to get to make the lights work.  Dr. Pankratz said that he was not exactly sure when the budget was frozen and that I may not be able to get the right hardware.


I did make my first trip to get my hands on the railroad track and cars today.  I got to see how the photocells need to be adjusted and how the track needs to be turned on.  Dr. Pankratz and I ran Laura’s program and watched as the trains avoided the deadlock.  We used the batch option to run the trains based on the files that we loaded for them.  We discussed that we may want to have the users have more interactive control over how the trains functions.  The way the photocells detect deadlock is by using a timer that updates the photocells and turnouts that each train controls.  This is the way that I plan to implement the railroad lights.  During this loop, it will also adjust what the lights are based on the resources that are controlled.  


Another issue that I discovered was that there will need to be a great amount of lights installed on the track.  There will need to be one light on each side of the track between photocells and turnouts.  There will need to be two lights on the side of the track on the way to the turnouts.  We will need to test the lights by installing some of these on a particular portion of the track and making sure that they will work.  We discussed having the outputs on the boards control multiple lights, but there is no direct correlation between the lights that if one is green, the other needs to be red.  There may be some that would work, but the difficulty and complexity would increase by quite a bit.  It makes more sense to have the lights controlled by an individual output on the board.


Tomorrow I will stop and get a key from Dr. Pankratz so I can start making trips to work on my project.  This will be very beneficial as it is difficult to understand a lot of the code without seeing it in action.  Again, not having the board is holding me up from making significant progress.  It is a bit frustrating to have to worry about the possibility of having the budget make for more worries, but there’s not much I can do at this point.

